MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CRESSKILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
Monday, May 15, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 PM by 
President Beryl Skog on Monday, May 15, 2023.  The meeting was properly noticed according to the Open Public Meeting Act.  

THOSE ATTENDING 

Mrs. Beryl Skog, Mrs. Elizabeth Cleary, Mrs. Julie Kim, Mrs. Bobbi Bauer (2), 

Mr. Andrew Bolson, Mr. John Orfini and Mrs. Kathy Savas (1).  Mrs. Laura Chumas, Library Director, and Mrs. Norma Shalhoub, Library bookkeeper, also attended. 

MINUTES     
The minutes of the regular meeting on April 17, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for the month of May and the Expense Spreadsheet for April.  The 24 bills for May totaling $69,141.20 were reviewed. 

Mrs. Shalhoub reported that check no. 2929 payable to Borough of Cresskill in the amount of $14,165 was for insurance and check no. 2930 payable to the Borough in the amount of $10,000 was for the yearly administrative fee.  She also prepared a separate Expense Spreadsheet for the renovation showing payments made from the Operating Budget and payments made from the Capital Fund Budget.  She is trying to take as much money as possible from the operating account.  Mrs. Shalhoub also prepared a Receipts and Disbursements Operating Account statement.  Upon the Board’s review it was decided to prepare this on a quarterly basis.   

A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to file the Treasurer’s Report for audit, pay the bills on the bill list, and sign in blank three payroll checks, nos. 2949, 2950 and 2951, for the periods ending May 16 and 30 and June 13, 2023.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT     
Mrs. Chumas presented her Library Director’s Report for the month of May to the Board.  Some of the issues in her report were previously discussed during the meeting.  

Library Attendance and Circulation   

Mrs. Chumas informed the Board that the Library had been closed two days, contributing to lower attendance.  Juvenile fiction has the strongest circulation. 

Facilities    

The air conditioning is not working, but the landlord is working on repairing or replacing the unit.  The lease for the Konica Minolta copier is up in June, and they said it is at the end of its life and will provide options.   

Renovation Project   

Mrs. Chumas informed the Board that the construction is on schedule.  The asbestos abatement has been finished and a little more demolition remains.  The concrete slab jacking of the floor will begin next.  Change order no. 1 totaling $9,620.43 was submitted and approved.  The second change order will be for a new fire alarm panel and this will add a significant cost to the project for revised engineering drawings and new fire requirements.  Mrs. Chumas selected the lowest proposal of $3,000 for inspection of the fire escape steel and concrete pads for HVAC with JPCL Engineering.   A new security camera system with ATC will cost $6,383, but a decision does not need to be made now.  Some of the old insulation fell when ceiling work was being done, and the contractor will provide an estimate for new insulation rather than putting it back up.    

Children and Adult Programs   

Reports were prepared by Ms. Marianne Brennan, Youth Services Librarian, on youth programs, Ms. Gina Scalise, Adult Services Librarian, on adult programs and 

Mrs. Kiwon Kim, Korean Librarian, on the Korean Book Club.  Their full reports can be found in the Library Director’s Report.  

OLD BUSINESS    

Library Foundation   

Mrs. Skog spoke to Rosa at Connect One Bank about the Cresskill Library Foundation bank account.  She agreed that there is no reason to keep it open, and the money could be transferred to the Friends of the Library account.  A motion was made by Mr. Bolson and seconded by Mr. Orfini to dissolve the Cresskill Library Foundation.  The motion was unanimously approved.  Mr. Bolson indicated there is a form to fill out to dissolve a 501 (c)(3) and we should seek the lawyer’s advice.  Since Mrs. Cleary’s name is on the signature card she will need to close the account.  

Employee Manual    

Mrs. Chumas previously met with Mrs. Cleary and Mrs. Skog to review the Library’s Employee Manual and there were questions about the policy for jury duty and domestic violence.  Currently full-time staff is paid when they go to jury duty but not part-time employees.  She would like to pay all employees.  A motion was made by Mrs. Savas and seconded by Mr. Orfini to pay full- and part-time staff for jury duty minus the money paid by the State.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The Borough provides resources to a victim of domestic violence if requested.  Mrs. Chumas will do more research on this.  

NEW BUSINESS   

Friends of the Library  

Mrs. Skog reported that the Friends of the Library Board are very active and involved.  The High School Friends are also doing a great job.  They have purchased a big thermometer for the Library lawn to show the progress of donations, and the donation wall and denominations have been revised.  Mrs. Skog and Ms. Elinor Romer, Friends President, met with Mr. Bob Linder to discuss a large donation he wanted to make in memory of his mother, Marilyn Linder, a long-time Library employee who recently passed away.  For tax purposes half of the donation would be made this year and the other half next year.   

Connect One Bank   

Mrs. Kim spoke to Rosa at Connect One Bank about the second CD in the amount of $54,232.59 that will come due in May.  It can be put into a CD at 3.7% interest rate for seven months and would be available in December.  Rosa indicated that the money from the Foundation could go into a Money Market at a rate of 4.75%, and the money could be taken out whenever it is needed.  

NEXT MEETING        
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, 

June 19, 2023.  Due to the Library closure the meeting will be held at the Borough Hall.   

ADJOURNMENT    

A motion was made by Mr. Bolson and seconded by Mr. Orfini to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM.  The motion was unanimously approved.    






Respectfully submitted, 







Barbara F. Schuierer







Recording Secretary   
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